Meetings attended by Cr. Peter R. Smith OAM

Since Council Meeting 10th July 2006

13th July
Australian Water Association – Big Steps – “Driving Change with Innovation and Policy” in Adelaide.


Speakers 

Prof Mike Young “Thinking about Water – How Innovative could SA be?”

Carmine Ciccocioppo “Putting Technology & Innovation to use in Industry”.

Prof David David “The Challengers of Providing High Technology Health Care in a Modern Society”.

Prof Caroline McMillen “Research & Innovation in Education”.

Prof Mark Tester “Changing Agriculture with Innovation Biotechnology”

Prof Richard Hillis “Innovation Energy Sources for the Future”.

18th July
Lower Murray Working Group meeting in Mannum.


We are still finalizing portfolios and preparing motions for MDA AGM.

18th July
Cr. Smith-Rowe and myself attended a, “Creating a Climate for Change: How South Australia can make a difference to global warming and reduce our vulnerability” lecture by Adelaide Thinker in Residence Stephen Schneider at the Adelaide Town Hall facilitated by, “The Bob Hawke Prime Ministerial Centre”.

21st July
I attended the Australian Water Association South Australian Regional Conference at Victor Harbor. 


Firstly we toured the new Victor Harbor Waste Water Treatment Plant, which is very impressive producing A Class - nearly drinkable discharge.

         Speakers


Graham Dooley – SA State President of the Australian Water Association.


Hon Malcolm Turnbull MP – Parliamentary Secretary for Water – very unimpressive.

          Topic: Water Resources Session  


     Good consultation is more than just gaining acceptance of the outcomes – lessons

                             from the New South Wales Naomi Valley.


G. Kuehne.


     Managing chlorine disinfection of the re-use water supplied to Adelaide Airport.











H. Martyn.


     The groundbreaking ASTR project – turning stormwater into water of potable 

                             Quality. Salisbury City Council




R. Regel.

          Topic: Membranes/Project Delivery


      Steds audits of South Australia.




G. Doyle.



(There is do doubt in my mind we are undercharging for STEDS)

After listening to Professor Stephen Schneider & attending the South Australian Australian Water Association 2006 Regional Conference we as a council are not in the same game and must, I believe set up a sub-committee to attend where possible any information gathering information and set an agenda addressing: Wastewater, Climate Change and assure we as a Council are working towards the future with less available water both economically and environmentally and the problems attached to those topics.   

22nd July
I visited Adelaide Boat Show to promote MBRFC.

2.

26th July
I attended a Supported Residential Facilities Advisory Committee meeting in Adelaide.


This was our first meeting of the new committee and we will be looking at the legislative changes also seeking to have licensing power removed from Local Government.

27th July
I attended the “River Murray Floodplain Forum” – “Prioritising Flood plain Assets” in Adelaide. 

John Johnson – South Australian Murray Darling Basin Natural Resort Management Board, opened the forum. 

           Speakers



Judy Goode – SA MDB NRM Board.



Tracey Steggles for Peter Wanders – SA MDB NRM Board.



Dr Lisa Mensforth – SA NRM Board.



Jason Higham – PIRSA.



Ian Burns DWLBC.



Todd Wallace – DWLBC.



Chris Raymond – DWLBC.



Dr Kate Holland – CSIRO.



Matt Miles – DEH.

This Forum pointed out the massive amount of problems being faced because most flood plains along the River Murray are seriously degraded.  

31st July
Cr Smith-Rowe and I attended an, “Accomodation & Personal Support for People with Disabilities in South Australia” meeting in Murray Bridge.


This meeting was in conjunction with the Supported Residential Facilities Advisory Committee I am on representing LGA on behalf of rural SA. 

1st August
I attended the, “International Alert Forum: the BIG issues – Water Lessons: defending ecosystems and resurrecting community rights” lecture by World Vision and AusAID facilitated by, “The Bob Hawke Prime Ministerial Centre”.  

4th August
I attended the M&MLGA Meeting at Lameroo with the CEO And Cr. Kluge.

7th August
Met with Cr Les Hill, M&MLGA EO Peter Campbell and MDA General Manager Ray Najar in Mannum to begin formulating M&MLGA River Policy to be put to SA LGA for acceptance.

8th August
Mid Murray Homes for the Aged Inc Board meeting in Mannum.

I have had a phone conference call with Ian Law (IBL Solutions) and Chris Davis (Australian Water Association) who are going to assist the Lower Murray Working Group with gaining information about indirect potable re-use and where it is being used as information for the MDA Conference to be held in September 06.

